
Regular Meeting 
Milford Board of Health 
September 12, 2023 
 
Members Present: Chairman Kenneth Evans, members, Paul Mazzuchelli and Leonard Izzo. 
Others present: Daniel Syriala, Director of Public Health, Joan Clarico, Minutes Clerk. Halstead Green 
Counsil Ted Papadopoulos, residents of Halstead Green, Jessica Matut, Ritajayne Rivera and Espedito 
Rivera. 
 
At 4:32 pm Chairman Kenneth Evans called the meeting to order. 
 
Approve Minutes from August 22, 2023 
 
Paul Mazzuchelli made a motion to approve the minutes, Leonard Izzo seconded, they were approved 
unanimously. 
 
Halstead Green Requested Meeting 
 
Paul Mazzuchelli said this trash issue is a very important matter to the Board of Health. It is a continuous 
problem and needs to be corrected. He said this is all about the wellbeing of the residents and quality of 
life. Ted Papadopoulas said he wants to work with the town and be a partner with the town. Leonard 
Izzo said the compactor is too high and that makes it very difficult for the elderly and young children to 
reach. Health inspector Joan Clarico said the property went from 16 dumpsters to one compactor and 
one dumpster for bulk items.  
 
Ted Papadopoulas said he would put together a proposal through the ownership and management that 
would work for all that are involved. Paul Mazzuchelli made a motion to improve the trash disposal 
relative to the convenience of the residents and to eliminate the associated problem with a written 
proposal to the Board of Health by September 26, 2023, and to complete the work within one month 
after the proposal is submitted. Leonard Izzo seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:24 PM 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Joan Clarico, minute clerk. 
 


